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I find that the incident regarding discourtesy that resulted in a written reprimand does not 
impugn the applicant’s good moral character.  Between the other two instances of discipline 
reported on the applicant’s disciplinary record, I find the incidents to be unrelated and not to 
form a pattern. Therefore, regulation 555 CMR 7.05(4) is applicable. That regulation states, in 
part, that  
 

unless there have been allegations that an officer has engaged in multiple instances of 
similar or related misconduct or protocols adopted by the [C]ommission provide 
otherwise, neither the employing agency nor the [D]ivision of [C]ertification shall 
consider an allegation of a particular instance of misconduct [in rendering a 
determination regarding an officer’s good character and fitness for employment] where… 
(c) [t]he officer has complied or is in the process of complying, with any disciplinary 
action…in relation to the alleged misconduct, and the officer has not engaged in any 
similar conduct since the discipline or decision…. 

 
According to information in the record, I have determined that 555 CMR 7.05(4)(c) applies to 
the Settlement Agreement executed by the Department and the applicant. I find that the applicant 
has complied with the disciplinary action imposed (the 15-day suspension followed by the 
unpaid leave of absence until resolution of the misdemeanor charge). Therefore, the underlying 
instances of misconduct, which were investigated and acted upon, do not give rise to a finding 
that the applicant lacks good moral character and fitness for employment in law enforcement.  
 
Based on my review of the applicant’s petition and all the information before me, I have 
determined that the applicant possesses the requisite good moral character and fitness for 
employment in law enforcement. Therefore, I hereby remand this matter to the Division of 
Certification with an instruction to issue the applicant a full recertification as soon as the 
Division verifies compliance with the other requirements listed in the denial of certification 
letter.   
 
The applicant must remain in compliance with the requirements of Chapter 6E of the 
Massachusetts General Laws and all rules and regulations promulgated by the Commission for 
the duration of the applicant’s employment as a law enforcement officer.   
 
The Commission reserves the ability to revisit the matter of the applicant’s certification if it 
receives new information that paints a materially different picture of the facts, in accordance 
with 555 CMR 7.09. 
 

 

 

May 26, 2023 
Enrique Zuniga 
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